CITY OF SAN ANTONIO

Office of the Chief of Police
INTERDEPARTMENTAL CORRESPONDENCE

TO: Erik Walsh, City Manager

THRU: Maria Villagémez, Deputy City Manager

FROM: William P. McManus, Chief of Police W/‘M;
7/ 2 ]/2§/

COPY: Mayor & Council
SUBIJECT: Critical Incident: June 4, 2024
DATE: July 23, 2024

This memorandum addresses the San Antonio Police Department’s (SAPD) procedure on the

release of audio and video recordings as they relate to a critical incident that occurred on June
4,2024.

The following incident’s audio and video recordings will not be released because it meets the
following criteria in SAPD Procedure 410 Section 19: prohibited by law (for example, where
the incident involves a juvenile) and/or where domestic violence is involved or suspected.

On June 4, 2024. officers were dispatched to the 2600 block of Babcock Rd for an assault in
progress. A female victim called to report that she was being assaulted by her boyfriend. The
suspect left the location but later forced his way into the apartment and pointed a gun at her while
she was on the phone with the call taker. The suspect fired a single gunshot at the wall and the
victim ran towards another room. When the officer arrived, he observed the suspect with a gun
running after the victim. The officer discharged his firearm. striking the suspect. The suspect was
transported to a local hospital where he was pronounced deceased. No one else was injured by
gunfire.

As with all officer involved shootings. the District Attorney’s Office is reviewing the incidents.



